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This Week in Picturesé 
Abi Luff, 13 Merton, completing her final practical for her A Level Food Technology Controlled Assessment, 
making a vegan Indian meal.  



Dates for your Diary  

Thursday 16 March - BBC School Report News Day 
Thursday 16 March - Year 9 Final DTP and MenACWY immunisations in M9 and M10 from 9.30am 
Thursday 16 March - Year 9 Parentsõ and Carersõ Evening in the Sports Hall from 3.45pm to 8.00pm 
Wednesday 22 March - Year 7 to 13 Spring Concert in The Proctor Hall  
Thursday 23 March - Year 7 to 13 House Swimming at Epsom College 
Friday 24 March - Years 7 to 13 PSA Mufti Day (please note change of date) 
 

òIt was one of those March days when the sun shines hot and the wind blows cold: when it is summer in the light, 
and winter in the shadeó. Charles Dickens 

 
This quote from Charles Dickensõ ôGreat Expectationsõ sums up this week in March very aptly, with students and staff  
enjoying being outside at morning break and lunchtimes to take advantage of the Spring sunshine (albeit with a coat on in 
the shade!). With longer daylight hours, warmer temperatures and the trees around the school site turning green, there 
is a palpable sense of new beginnings. 

 
Last night we welcomed Year 9 students and their parents and carers to the Year 9 Options Information Evening. This is 
an exciting time for Year 9 students as they start to make choices about which subjects they wish to study at GCSE, 
choices which will begin to shape their further studies and ultimately their future career paths. I would like to thank 
families for coming along last night; feedback from parents and carers regarding the information and support they were 
given by the school was hugely positive.  

 
Continuing on the topic of new beginnings, families of students entering Year 7 and Year 12 in September have this week 
received news of which schools their sons and daughters will be attending (I am sure that every family will recall that 
rather anxious time!). We look forward to welcoming the new cohorts of students who will be joining us in September as 
they begin the next phase in their education.  

 
This week Year 13 students have been sitting their second Pre -Public Examinations (PPE 2) and Year 11 students will sit 
their PPE 2 examinations next week. However, it is a very important term for students in all Key Stages and I urge      
students to focus on their studies, both in school and at home. I would strongly encourage students in Years 11, 12 and 13 
to book a place on the Easter Revision Courses; details of classes can be found on ParentPay. Additionally, Year 11      
students are advised to attend the Period 6 lessons, which staff have worked hard to plan and provide. With public     
examinations only a few short weeks away, students should take every opportunity to ensure that they will enter the  
examination room with confidence.  

 
With the weather forecast promising us a continuation of the milder March days, I wish you all an enjoyable, restful, yet 
productive weekend.  

 
Mrs Jones, Assistant Headteacher  

 



BOOK NOW For Years 11, 12 and 13 Easter Revision 
Courses 2017 
 
 
To support our students for the summer examinations we 
are offering revision classes in some subjects during the 
Easter holiday.  Classes will run from 10.00am - 12.00pm 
and 12.40pm - 2.40pm.  For students who are attending 
a full day there will be a break between 12.00pm and 
12.40pm.  If completing the full day students should 
bring a packed lunch and refreshments or make         
alternative arrangements as there will be no catering 
facilities to purchase food on site.  Casual clothing is allowed, but students are asked not to wear jewellery or        
headwear. 
 
The cost of each class is £15 (either am or pm two hour class) and £30 for a full day (four hours).   
 
Places on the Easter Revision Courses must be booked via ParentPay and payment made at the time of booking.  To view 
a full list of the courses on ParentPay please click on the ôpay for more itemsõ icon.  We recommend that Parents and 
Carers discuss which classes best suit their son or daughter, so that appropriate sessions are booked and confirm that 
they are able to attend the particular session before making the booking.  If you do not have details of your login or   
require any further assistance with ParentPay please email finance@glynschool.org or call the Finance Office on            
0208 716 4938.   
 
The deadline for bookings has been extended to Sunday 19 March. You will notice that on ParentPay each class shows a    
number of places available.  This is to help us monitor numbers for each class and is not  an indication of places        
available.  In the event of demand for classes exceeding the number of places available, a ballot will be held.  Families 
who have paid for a place and find that they are unsuccessful in the ballot for places will receive a refund via ParentPay 
by Friday 31 March .  We will let you know if you have been unsuccessful in the event of a ballot.  If you require further 
information regarding the 2017 Easter Revision provision please contact easterrevision@glynschool.org. Once a course is 
booked we regret that we will be unable to facilitate any changes or arrange refunds.  
 
A record of all payments made will be available via ParentPay.  If you click on the tab ôTransaction Historyõ, then click 
on ôPayment Historyõ and enter approximate payment dates, you will be able to see the classes you have paid for.        
In addition, we will provide a summary timetable for all students who have booked onto revision classes.  This timetable 
will be made available during the week commencing 20 March 2017 .  
 
Mr Batchelor, Deputy Headteacher  

Year 9 Final DTP and MenACWY Immunisations ð Thursday 16 March 2017  
 
You will be aware that the School Health Nurse Team will be in school on Thursday 16 March to undertake the above  
immunisations.   
 
Year 9 students should leave their lessons and report to M9 and M10 in the Mathematics corridor in House groups at the 
times noted below:  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you have not yet returned the School Health Consent Form for these immunisations, please send in to Student        
Reception as a matter of urgency. Thank you.  
 
Mr Kearns, Assistant Headteacher  

House Time to Report to M9 and M10  

Abbey 9.30am  

Bourne  9.50am  

Carew 10.20am  

Derby 10.40am  

Merton  11.00am  

Oaks 11.20am  

St Benet  11.40am  

Tudor  12.00pm  

mailto:finance@glynschool.org
mailto:easterrevision@glynschool.org


School Day Trial Feedback  
 
Following last week`s school day trial I would welcome your feedback and would ask you to use the link below to submit 
your responses.  We are also asking students to complete a feedback survey at school to collate their opinions.  
 
School Day Trial  
 
Many thanks for your support and I look forward to receiving your comments.  We will share the results of the surveys 
with you in due course.  
 
Phillip Wheatley, Headteacher  

Embracing After School Opportunities  
 
Having been founded in 1927, 2017 marks the schoolõs 90th anniversary. Looking 
through past literature, one factor is clear throughout - school doesnõt finish 
when formal lessons end and we leave the classroom. Glyn School has always 
embraced extra -curricular opportunities.  
 
As the days lengthen and we are arriving and leaving in the daylight,  it is    
encouraging to see how many students are taking advantage of the additional 
activities on offer at school. These ôextra lessonsõ can be seen in two ways: 
students in examination groups are now attending revision and examination 
preparation lessons. These, coupled with coursework completion, are helping our students to develop the                  
commitment   and dedication needed to achieve successful end results.   These after school activities have the added  
benefit of providing an example to our younger students in that learning does not stop at 3.10 pm, and that some of the 
most effective tuition often happens in smaller groups and with independent learning.  

 
The vast majority of students at Glyn take advantage of the more traditional extra -curricular 
events, such as sports training, drama groups and House events. Last weekõs House Rugby and 
this weekõs House Badminton competitions are excellent examples of this, with House History 
and House Science competitions taking place over the next few weeks.  
 
Whilst the schoolõs examination results are amongst the highest in the country, Glyn is much 
more than purely formal lessons and we understand that learning can take place in many 
ways.  Our students clearly enjoy after school activities; it is one of our recognised strengths 
and has been for the last 90 years...and long may this continue!  
 
Mrs Fairbrother, Head of Bourne House  
On behalf of the Heads of House  

 

Surrey Police and Youth Focus Survey  
 
Surrey Youth Focus has teamed up with the Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner (OPCC) for Surrey to launch a 
survey aimed at getting the views of young people on the role of the Police.  
 
Questions covered include what young people know about policing, their views on current police engagement and any 
recommendations for improvement.  
 
If you would like to take part in the survey, please use the following link: www.surveymonkey.net/r/myviewcounts  
 
The survey closes on Friday 10 March, after which the Police and Crime Commissioner (PCC) for Surrey, David Munro,  
and his office will review the results to inform future plans for working with young people.  
 
 
Phillip Wheatley, Headteacher  

https://goo.gl/forms/vJ66QAW5jZ3XkDEd2
http://surreycountycouncil.newsweaver.co.uk/SchoolsBulletin/19gntvoxra91j1tifk9ziv?a=6&p=51526084&t=20022805


Forthcoming Important Events for Year 12 Students  
 
We have a number of important events taking place for Year 12 students next week:  

 
Year 12 Next Steps Evening - Tuesday 14 March 2017 at 6.30 pm  
 
The Next Steps Information Evening  is for all Year 12 students, their parents and carers, 
whether they intend to apply to university or to follow an apprenticeship pathway.  The evening 
is designed to provide the information they need when applying to university or college through 
UCAS (University and College Admissions Service) or to an apprenticeship. We have invited   
colleagues from Unifrog to attend and speak about the application process.  Historically, this 
has proved to be a very popular and informative evening and will take place in the Sports 
Hall.   Students attending this event should wear school uniform.    

 
West London  UCAS HE Exhibition at Brunel University London - Thursday 16 March 2017  

 
All Year 12 students are encouraged to attend the UCAS Convention at Brunel University,  
regardless of their current pathway choice. The convention is attended by all the major UK 
universities and is an invaluable opportunity for students to access university staff and  
prospectus information.   In addition, there will be seminars which aim to answer questions 
and concerns that students may have in advance of going to study at university.   We will 
be leaving by coach at 8.20am from school and aim to return by 12.30pm.   The cost of the 
trip covers return transportation to and from the event. Please make the payment of £9.00 
via ParentPay.  Students are required to wear school uniform.  
 

Please contact Mrs Bennett, PA to Sixth Form Leadership Team, via email to bennettj@glynschool.org, with any medical 
conditions that your son or daughter has that we should be aware of, or if you have any queries about either of the above 
events. 
 
Miss S Lindley, Deputy Head of Sixth Form  

 

Year 7 Parents` and Carers` Evening ð Change of Date  
  
I am writing to advise you of a change of date for the Year 7 Parentsõ and Carersõ Evening.  This was scheduled to take 
place on Thursday 23 March 2017, however due to the number of teachers who teach two or more Year 7 classes we have 
decided to split the event over two evenings in order to maximise the number of teachers you see on the evening.    
 
As a result of the above, please note the new dates for the Year 7 Parents` and Carers` Evenings shown below.        
These will also be posted on our website and amended on the school calendar.  
  

Abbey, Bourne, Carew and Derby - Thursday 18 May 2017 
Merton, Oaks, St Benet and Tudor - Thursday 25 May 2017 

  
We will contact you closer to the date with more information and for you to select your appointment time.  
  
If you have any further questions, please do not hesitate to contact me via email jonesk@glynschool.org  
   
Mrs K Jones, Assistant Headteacher  

Nut Allergies  
 
We have a number of students who are highly allergic to nuts. In the most severe cases, the allergy 
can be triggered off with just air -born particles if someone is, or was, eating nuts anywhere in the 
room. I am sure you can appreciate the severity of such an allergy and the potential devastating  
consequences. As a result, please ensure that you do not bring any kind of nuts into school.           
The Cucina Canteen does not produce food containing nuts, however they advise that some products 
may contain traces of nuts. Thank you for your understanding.  

mailto:bennettj@glynschool.org
mailto:jonesk@glynschool.org


Merton and Carew Charity Week ð The Guide Dogs for the Blind Association  
 
The week commencing 20 February saw Merton and Carew Houses coming together in order to raise money for The Guide 
Dogs for the Blind Association.  Each lunchtime that week, House Captains and staff put on a range of activities for     
students to take part in and donate money for this worthy charity.  The students really enjoyed the range of sporting  
activities, which often had a competitive twist, with sweets as prizes for the winners!    

 
On Friday 24 February representatives from the charity came into school at lunchtime, giving 
students the opportunity to ask questions about what the charity provides, and also to meet 
the dogs!  We also had a ôGuess the Number of Sweets in the Jarõ competition running all 
week, whereby staff and students could try to guess for 20p a go. Mr Bridgman guessed ex-
actly the correct amount, which was 321. Well done!  
 
Together with the lunchtime activities, a Cake Sale, Guess the Number of Sweets and       
donations from students dressed in ôWorld Book Dayõ attire, we raised Ã323.07 for The Guide 
Dogs for Blind Association; something we are immensely proud of.    
 
As we raised over £300, The Guide Dogs for the Blind Association will be putting our funds 
towards sponsoring a class of three puppies. The school will receive regular updates tracking 
the puppiesõ progress and photographs of them in training over the  next two years ð please 
check future Glyn Newsletters for our ôpupdatesõ! 
 

Many thanks for all your support with our charity week.  
 
Mrs Strachan, Head of Merton House, and Mr Scorgie, Head of Carew House  



 
Glyn School - 90th Anniversary Event  
 
Ticket Requests  
 
Glyn Schoolõs 90th Anniversary celebrations will culminate in a formal evening event in       
The Proctor Hall and The Chaloner Building on Thursday 30 March 2017 at 7pm.  Whilst we are   
delighted to offer tickets at no charge to students and their families, allocation is limited and 
so tickets must be requested in advance. Students attending this event should wear full 
school uniform.  
 
Tickets can be ordered via this link:  
 
Glyn School ð 90 th  Anniversary Event  
 
This event will feature live music from individual students, past and present, as well as poetry readings, highlights from 
the recent school musical, art displays and technological demonstrations. We are also privileged to have the               
distinguished former student and eminent conductor Barry Wordsworth joining us for the evening and he will be speaking 
about his memories of Glyn and his achievements since.  
 
The evening promises to be a memorable celebration of 90 years of Glyn. We look forward to welcoming many of you in 
March to commemorate the fantastic contribution Glyn School has made to the local area.  
 
 
Jack Pepper and Olivia Buckley, Head Boy and Head Girl  

San Francisco and Silicon Valley Trip ð 12-21 July 2017  
One Space Still Available  
 
One space has become available on this exciting trip. This trip     
provides a once in a lifetime opportunity for students to see       
Computer Science in action and to visit some of the worldõs most   
innovative and well known companies like Google and eBay. The trip 
will include the chance to look back at the history of computing by 
visiting the Computer History Museum and a glimpse into the inner 
workings of the CPUs that power so much of the modern world at  
the Intel Museum. In addition to this we intend to visit Stanford   
University to see where computing innovation and academic research 
in the field takes place before having the chance to explore the 
amazing city of San Francisco and all its sites  including the infamous 
ôRockõ of Alcatraz. The cost of this trip is Ã1940.00 
 
If you are interested, please contact Mrs Lowes in the Finance      
Department at lowesl@glynschool.org or call 0208 716 4938 
 
Lisa Lowes, Finance Assistant  

 

Music Exam Success - Robert Knowles 13M  
 
Congratulations to Robert Knowles who passed his Grade 8 Piano examination this week, which is a 
wonderful achievement. Robert performed on the piano at a recent Glyn 90 Lunchtime Concert, much 
to the delight of the audience of students and staff.  
 
Mr Gimson, Head of Music  

https://goo.gl/forms/q3cDbBMSkFCyJCM83
mailto:lowesl@glynschool.org


Cardiac Screening for Young People  
 
This weekend, many staff and former students will be remembering a dear former colleague and 
teacher at Glyn School, Mr Tony Cooper, who sadly passed away on 11 March 2009.  We have an Acer 
tree planted in the school Quad in Mr Cooperõs memory, under which staff have laid flowers today, and 
a second tree with benching and a plaque on the school field where students can sit and enjoy their 
break times. Former Glyn students have fond memories of their Year 7 camping trip, a highlight of 
which was joining in at the tops of their voices to Mr Cooperõs ôBoom Chica Boomõ song. 
 
In Mr Cooperõs Memory, Glyn School supports the charity Cardiac Risk in the Young (CRY) and we would like to bring the 
charityõs work to your attention.  
 
Heart disease in children and young adults is rare. Nonetheless, recent events involving high profile sports people (such 
as Fabrice Muamba) have highlighted the need to assess for heart disease in active, young adults and children.     
Thankfully, heart screening provided by CRY has the potential to identify heart disease in this population. It is quick 
and easy, involving a questionnaire, a physical examination, and a few simple cardiac tests (such as an ECG). This can 
be done through CRY who have regular, free screening programs across the country.  
 
For more information, and to arrange a screening, please refer to their website by clicking on this link:   
 
http://www.c -r-y.org.uk  
 
Alternatively, please speak to your general practitioner for information regarding local cardiac screening facilities.  
 
 
We would like to thank Dr Jonathan Houghton, Consultant in Sport and        
Exercise Medicine and Medical Officer at Surrey CCC, for providing the        
information regarding heart screening.  
 

M&C Saatchi Competition Experience for the Kitbox Team  
 
On Wednesday 1 March Glynõs Kitbox team travelled to M&C Saatchiõs Headquarters in London to deliver a presentation 
on the new Glyn PE kit that is being introduced next year. This presentation was part of a competition between five    
other schools in Britain, competing for the prize of winning valuable design time with M&C Saatchiõs top creative teams 
in preparation for officially advertising Glynõs new kit.  
 
A few weeks before the trip, some of M&C Saatchiõs graduates came to Glyn to talk to us about the presentation, and 
about their companyõs history. We were told that we had to create a slogan for advertising the new PE kit, along with a 
few other ideas, including drawing a plan for a video advert.  
 
We set off from Glyn at around 3pm and, after much deliberation, we decided upon taking one of the Kitbox            
mannequins along with us to enhance our presentation. Arriving at their London offices, we finally arrived at their     
offices and we were greeted by the graduates who had previously come to Glyn, and they welcomed us with a short tour 
of the building. We were then taken into a meeting room, where the CEO and other key members of M&C Saatchi were 
waiting for us to deliver our speech. After setting up the PowerPoint presentation and the accompanying mannequin, we 
began our presentation.  
 
Sadly, we did not win the competition, which was a 
great shame after lugging ôDorothyõ the mannequin 
around the   London underground! However, we all 
thoroughly enjoyed ourselves and weõve taken a lot 
from our experience. All I can say is, how could we 
not win after lugging Dorothy around on such an 
exciting trip?! Overall, we all had a great time, and 
I think weõre all going to apply for work experience 
there in future!  
 
Many thanks to Mark Walters and Mr Fry for leading 
us on our trip, and a personal thank you to my   
Kitbox Team: Daniel Hunt, Megan Morison,         
Molly Naylor, Iman Ahmed, Helena White, and   
Bryn Meirion-Jones. 
 
Tom Ralton, 12 Carew 2  

http://www.c-r-y.org.uk


GCSE and A Level Art and Photography  - coursework from 2016  is now available 

to be collected by students  

The deadline for collecting Art work is Thursday 30 March 2017, after which date we 
cannot guarantee it will be available because we will have to make room for this 

yearõs work. 

Students who are still  at Glyn School can arrange a collection time by contacting their 

Art teacher at their earliest  convenience. 

Students who have now left the school can  make arrangements for collection by 
emailing hamiltonp@glynschool.org to book an available time, as  below.   

Students can make arrangements to collect work on the following days:  

Thursday 16 March 

Thursday 30 March 

Mrs Hamilton, Head of Art  

Surrey ôTrain to Teachõ Event 
 
If you would like to discuss the above event, or you are interested in teacher training, please do contact me via email 
or telephone, as below.  
 
Sheena Gordon, Teaching School Officer  
Tel: 020 8716 4996  
gordons@glynschool.org 
www.glynsurreyscitt.co.uk   

mailto:hamiltonp@glynschool.org
mailto:gordons@glynschool.org
http://www.glynsurreyscitt.co.uk


Vacancy at Stamford Green Primary School  



 
Years 7 and 8 Disco - Friday 24 March  
 
The next disco for students in Years 7 and 8 will be held on Friday 24 March from 7.30pm -9.00pm in The Proctor Hall at 
Glyn School. Students from Rosebery School will also be invited. Tickets cost £4.50 and are now available via 
ParentPay. Each student is only allowed to purchase one ticket and tickets are non -refundable. If you do not have    
details of your ParentPay login, or require any further assistance with this, please email finance@glynschool.org or call 
the Finance Office on 020 8716 4938. Your sonõs name will be added to the ticket list held at the door on the night.  
Refreshments will be available to purchase during the evening. Tickets for this event are limited and traditionally sell 
out very quickly, so buy your tickets early. Many thanks for your support.  
 
Mobile Phones, Video Games, Second -hand Uniform, Books and Revision Guides   
 
We would like to thank everyone who has made donations to the PSA.   If you have any uniform or Revision Guides that 
you no longer use, please consider donating them to the Glyn PSA.  If you have unwanted  gadgets such as mobiles,   
cameras, video games, games consoles, laptops, DVD's or MP3 players lying around the house we would gladly take 
them as well.  If you would like to donate any items to the PSA at Glyn School, please hand your donations into Student 
Reception. We are also happy to collect any large items. All monies raised through the sale of these donations  will be 
used to provide funding for extra resources at Glyn School.  
 
Driving Lessons 
 
RoadCraft has been established for over 15 years, helping to qualify over 50 instructors and 1,000s of students with an 
ethos of teaching to a higher standard and safe driving for life, not just to pass the test. Their unique off -road course 
teaches students to handle the car confidently and to be prepared to start a safe and complete driving experience.  
Having the off -road course considerably reduces the number of hours needed for on -road lessons. Then if you choose to 
commit to a course of 10 lessons on-road with Roadcraft, you will receive an additional free lesson. RoadCraft lessons 
are £230 for 10 lessons and they have both male and female instructors. Other driving schools are charging £40 per hour 
for this off -road driving. These vouchers make ideal presents and they are now available to any friends or family, as 
well as Glyn students. Please email GlynPSA@Outlook.com for more information.  
 
PSA Facebook Page 
This is the easiest place to see whatõs happening with the PSA. Events, second-hand uniform and revision books are all 
listed. https://www.facebook.com/groups/GlynSchoolPSA  or email us and we will send you the link. 
GlynPSA@outlook.com 

The LRC Book of the Week - The Eye of Minds by James Dashner  

This book is set in a world of advanced technology, cyberterrorists, gaming and          
nightmares. For Michael and the other gamers, the VirtNet can make your wildest fantasies 
become real and the more hacking skills you have, the more fun. However, one gamer has 
been taking people hostage inside the VirtNet with horrific consequences. The government 
needs Michael to track down the rogue gamer but the risk is enormous and the line       
between game and reality could be blurred forever.  
 
òThis book was set in a world of virtual reality. Michael goes on a mission to find the    
hostage taker through a complex adventure. The story was really good and really         
gripping.ó Eliot Baker 7 St Benet 
 

This book is available to borrow from the LRC.  

Mrs Woolridge, Study Skills Director  

 

Please Help Us to Collect Sainsburyõs Active Kids Vouchers! 
 
Active Kids vouchers are back at Sainsburyõs until 2 May 2017. 
Please ask friends and family to help us collect vouchers and place 
them in our collection box in Student Reception.  Thank you.  
 
 

mailto:finance@glynschool.org
mailto:GlynPSA@Outlook.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/GlynSchoolPSA
mailto:GlynPSA@Outlook.com


Sportsman of the Week - Oliver Allen, 8 Bourne  
 
Since the start of the academic year Ollieõs commitment to school football has been exceptional.  
Oliver has already has a brilliant season thus far representing both Glyn and AFC Wimbledon.  
 
Last week, Glynõs Year 8 side faced a very good team who in previous rounds have beaten their     
opponents convincingly. They again proved to be a tough opposition, however Oliver controlled the 
game from the outset, showing the utmost composure on the ball. Ollie put together a perfectly   
well -rounded midfield performance going on to score an excellent goal himself and create another 
for one of his team mates which helped Glyn to a convincing win and progress through to the       
quarter -finals of the Surrey Cup. Well done, Oliver!  
 
Mr Tanner, Football Academy Lead  

1st X1 Football Team Third Round Win!  
 
Whitgift School 0 ð Glyn School 4  
 
Last Friday, the 1st XI football team played Whitgift in the third round of the Surrey 
Cup; the fixture finally took place following several postponements due to bad 
weather.  
 
We arrived for the match with just 20 minutes to warm up;  nevertheless, the players were up for the game! The team 
started slowly, adapting to the surroundings and the strong wind. Matt Kerbey made a great save down to his left,  
after the shot was deflected. Half way through the first half, Ollie Twum latched onto a through -ball and was one on 
one with the keeper, when he decided to take an early shot, scoring in the bottom left corner.  
 
In the second half the desire and commitment from the players was evident as the team created some excellent 
chances, but failed to convert.  Then Jack Johnson took a free kick and it went across the face of the goal and nestled 
into the bottom corner.  Sonny Slinger scored the third, a nicely worked move by numerous players and a great team 
goal. In the last five minutes the players were waiting for the final whistle, but not before Jack Johnson scored his 
second and the teamõs fourth goal of the game.  
 
The team face Gordonõs School in the quarter finals next week and I wish all the players the very best of luck.  
 
Squad: Matt Kerbey, Jackson March, James Skelton, Josh Randall, Lateef Oladukun, Ollie Jenkins, Liam Vallance, 
Tayler Woodcraft, Sonny Slinger, James Gough, Ollie Twum, Shea Higgins, Jack Johnson. 
 

Mr Churchill, 1 st XI Football Coach  

Swimming News 
 
Last Wednesday the Junior Swimming team, led by Oscar Emmott 9C, swam against 
Trinity School at Croydon. Some Year 7 swimmers had their first outing for the team 
and swam personal best times: Daniel Fallon came second on the 50m backstroke and 
just beat his team mate, Ben Fitzgerald.  
 
In the Year 8 team there was a great swim from Toby Simpson in the 50m breaststroke, 
coming second. Special mention to Adam Booth and Dylan Gall for two great individual 
swims and for their contribution in the relays.  
 
There have also been some great swims in the Surrey Championships for our school 
swimmers, with one of the highlights being Daisy Meffanõs performance, winning a   
silver medal in the 100m Breaststroke.  
 
We wish Michael Rees, Spencer Gall and Cameron McKay good luck as they represent 
the South East Schoolsõ team in Liverpool over this weekend in the National Schoolsõ 
event.  
 
Mrs Pearson, Science, Head of EPQ, Extra -Curricular Experiences Manager, DofE Lead, Contingent Commander CCF  



Football Results - Saturday 4  March 
 
Glyn U12A    1 ð 0    Wimbledon College U12A  
Goal scorer: Aidan Taylor 
Man of the Match: Jamie Nott  
Glyn U12B    3 - 0     Wimbledon College U12B  
Goal Scorers: Osi Aibangbee, Ted Ridge & Nathan Dean  
Man of the Match: Luke Cooper 
Glyn U13A   5 ð 5    Wimbledon College U13B  
Goal scorers: Olly Allen x 2, Archie Wills, Tommy Barrell, Ollie Gant  
Man of the Match: Henry Joseph 

U14 B Football  
Wimbledon College   2        Glyn    2  
 
In trying to don a neutral hat, and a reporterõs raison dõetre should show complete impartiality, I would have to doff this 
metaphorical headwear to the boys in the U14B team last Saturday morning.  
 
On a lovely morning in Motspur Park, home of Wimbledon College, an experimental line -up showed the necessary       
determination and commitment to come back from a two -goal deficit to deservedly share the spoils in an excellent 2 -2 
draw.  
 
As is so often the case, the opposition was physically taller and stronger, but the courage and indefatigability shown 
throughout by the boys in blue and the  ôtogethernessõ and willingness to work hard and help one another, ensured that 
an excellent result was earned. In fact, if it were not for an astonishing reaction save by the College keeper, from a Ben 
Long ôpiledriverõ, Glyn would have claimed the win. The spectators, and there was an excellent turnout from the Glyn 
parents, would have probably accepted that the visitors deserved the victory.  
 
Defending the slope in the first half, the hosts dominated possession and with their direct style of play, with two tall and 
rangy forwards, Glynõs defence needed to work hard. The mature positional sense and fearless tackling of ômakeshiftõ 
central defender Tommy Culver, abetted by the graft of partner Harry Dicey and the doggedness of full backs Ben Long 
and Henry Tappenden, ensured that home chances were kept to a premium. When the barrier was broken, keeper Jacob 
Bannister was brave and alert on several occasions. However, such is football and a relatively harmless effort squirmed 
through his hands and trickled over the line. Although this seemed to dishearten the team and a second soon followed 
after a long ôhoofõ forward, being 2-0 down proved to be the catalyst and the energy and vitality began to course 
throughout the team, almost because a sense of injustice prevailed.  
 
Just before the break, Charlie Stone hit a trademark free kick that was far too hot to handle for the keeper and although 
this was a ôtap inõ by Charlieõs standards, a mere 30 yards out, it brought Glyn back into the game. 
 
Glyn commanded the second half and some pearls of wisdom at half time from the wily coach were followed almost to 
the letter. The midfield cordon of Noah Fox, Max Stillman, James Rossi and Charlie Stone stepped up a gear and closed 
down the space that had been afforded to the hosts in the first half. With substitutes, Jack Scarlett and Lucksman      
Neranjakumar also providing invaluable gritty support, the team dominated and it was no surprise when Cameron Bell 
pounced on a defensive mix up to prod home the equalizer. With Glyn in the ascendancy and Scarlett, Fox and           
particularly Luke Tayler, now creating and utilising space down the right flank, it seemed only a matter of time before 
the winner was scored. However, despite the dominance, this did not materialise and the boys had to settle for a draw: 
one that was richly deserved.  
 
The team spirit was excellent and the commitment unquestioned and they should all take immense confidence from this 
match to carry through for the remaining couple of weeks of the season.  
 
Train hard: work hard, boys!  
 
Man of the Match: Tommy Culver 
 
Glynõs Roving Reporter 

Glyn U13B   2 ð 2    Wimbledon College U13B  
Goal scorers: Harry Regan, Finley Phillips 
Man of the Match: Alfie Walters  
Glyn U14A 2 ð 4   Wimbledon College U14A  
Goal scorers: Cameron Patrick, Archie Hemple-King 
Man of the Match: Lucas Stevens 
Glyn U14B 2 ð 2    Wimbledon College U14A  
Goal scorers: Charlie Stone, Cameron Bell  
Man of the Match: Tommy Culver  
Glyn U15A   1 ð 4    Wimbledon College U15A  
Goal Scorer: George Brown 
Man of the Match: Kieran Taylor  
 

Mr Tanner, Master in Charge of Football  



Surrey Youth Games 2017  
 
Try new sports, meet new friends and have the chance to represent your Borough - sign up 
for the Surrey Youth Games now at: http://www.epsom -ewell.gov.uk/syg  
 
For the last two years I have enjoyed participating in the Surrey Youth Games, trialling for     
swimming and badminton, and successfully competing for the Borough with each team.   
 
This year I applied to become an Ambassador for the games to encourage others to sign up and get 
involved.  I, along with three other Glyn students, Elliot Roberts, Daniel Fallon and Harrison Kite, are your Ambassadors 
and would be pleased to give you some more information if you are interested.  Mr Martin, Head of PE and Games, is the 
Gamesõ school liaison and can give you more information, too. 
 
So far, 300+ students from all the schools in Epsom and Ewell have signed up to try out new sports, attend trials and get 
the chance to be picked to represent the Borough. Glyn has 34 students currently signed up, but we trail behind       
Rosebery School which has the highest number of participants, with 54 of their students signed up.   
 
Why not try a new sport such as lacrosse or badminton to try and beat the silver medal Epsom & Ewell Borough won last 
year under the guidance of our very own Mr Colombage?   
 
Some sports are approaching their maximum number of registrations, but others still have spaces, particularly Contact 
Boxing, Non-Contact Boxing and Touch Tennis, in the Years 7 to 11 age groups, so if you are a budding tennis player or 
fancy yourself in the ring, give it a try.   
 
Sign up at http://www.epsom -ewell.gov.uk/syg  and letõs see if Glyn can top the leader board in the coming weeks. 
 
Tommy Barrell, Carew 8  

http://www.epsom-ewell.gov.uk/syg
http://www.epsom-ewell.gov.uk/syg


 
Rackets News 
 
Badminton  
 
On Tuesday 7 March, Glyn teamed up with Fulham FC and Richard Challoner School and embarked on a trip to the      
Barclaycard Arena, Birmingham, to watch the Yonex All England Open Badminton Championships. The trip was a reward 
to Glynõs most dedicated Badminton Academy students and allowed them to watch some of the worldõs best professional 
badminton players in the fiercely competitive tournament.  
 
Having endured the long journey to Birmingham, we had excellent seats in the middle of the arena and were treated to 
four hours of world class badminton. The students watched both singles and doubles matches and it was truly inspiring 
to see how incredible the players were. The experience undoubtedly motivated the Glyn students to work even harder 
and maybe one day Glyn will have an international player.  
 
Special thanks to Fulham FCõs Premier League for Sport who provided the coach travel on the day.  
 
Mr Tanner, Rackets Academy Lead  

Badminton After School Club Opportunity ð Open to All  
 
Do you want to get more active in 2017? Love badminton or want to take 
up a new sport? As part of Fulham FCõs community scheme, they are  
offering a free badminton club every Monday from 5 -6pm at Glyn School. 
 
The sessions are led by a professional Badminton England coach and are 
open to students of all ages and abilities. Students may wear any sports 
kit and rackets can be borrowed at the club.  
 
Mr Tanner, Rackets Academy Lead  

 


